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EMS Fire Cadet Training 

Northwest Campus



 

Information Technology Staff Providing Technical Support in  
Classrooms for Faculty and Students as well as staff District-wide! 
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District Office

 

District Office
 

Ted Scott Campus

 

Eastern Campus



Help Desk Technical Support Dashboard – Spring 2022 
 

The Information Technology Help Desk experienced increased call volumes throughout the first month 
of the Spring 2022 semester. The team assisted students, faculty, and staff with password resets,         
technical assistance, and more.

Division of Information Technology
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Ted Scott Campus

 

Northwest Campus

 

Downtown Campus

 

Downriver Campus

Total Calls: 1,060
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Michigan Community College Association  
Presidents Committee Meeting 

February 18, 2022

 

Agenda 
 

Call to Order- MCCA Board Meeting 
Beverly Walker-Griffea, Chair, Presidents Committee 

 

Guest Presentation- Google Career Certificates 
 

Updates from Brandy Johnson, President, MCCA 
 

President’s Showcase- Partnership with Livonia Medical Center 
Glenn Cerny, Schoolcraft College 

 

Presidents Dilemma Consultancy Workshop 
 

MCCA Legislative Update and Discussion 
 

MCCA Centers for Excellence Updates
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COVID-19  
Special Unit 

Michigan Institute for  
Public Safety Education 

WCCCD has an unwavering commitment to do our part in 
ensuring access and opportunities for the community.  
Through our partnership with the Michigan Department of 
Health and Human Services, we offer COVID-19 testing at 
the Northwest Campus.   Between October 1, 2021 and 
January 31, 2022 more than 8,000 COVID-19 tests have 
been administered.  

 

WCCCD’s Partnership with the Michigan Department of  
Health and Human Services Continues to Provide  

COVID-19 Testing, Vaccinations, and Boosters



Division of Workforce  
and Economic  
Development
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The Workforce and Economic Development Team and 
staff from the Regional Training Center (RTC) met to       
discuss a cross departmental communication and    
collaboration to report and promote the success of our        
offerings and initiatives.

CDL Class A Training is in the process of concluding 
its first 2022 cohort. Trainees completed their road 
training and prepare for their State Driver’s Exam.

Mother and her three sons are all registered 
to participate in the CDL Program.

 

Commercial Driver’s License Program

Due to the overwhelming response of the CDL 
Program commercial, the RTC has been flooded 
with calls and interest.  We met to discuss giving 
all callers the proper attention and consistent        
information, new reporting mechanisms to be       
developed and increased support and training       
offerings to meet the demand.



Division of Workforce and Economic Development
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Detroit at Work requested photos of our Construction Trades Training Program and participants post 
graduation pursuant to our submission to aid in their decision to extend funding for the program. Dana 
Williams of the City of Detroit also wishes to include these photos and details of our program and its 
success to Detroit Mayor Mike Duggan for his State of the City Address.

 

Construction Trades Training Program

The Entrepreneurship Training Institute invited four Detroit entrepreneurs to speak to our entrepreneurs 
regarding getting started, financial management, grant opportunities and strategies to grow their       
business. 

 

Entrepreneurship Training Institute
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Coming This Spring! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WCCCD’s Fun Faculty and Staff Baby Picture Issue 

*Please send your cutest baby picture to chancellorsweekendmem@wcccd.edu

Website Redesign 
Taskforce

Two major initiatives are underway for the District’s website redesign project.  Ingeniux, 
our content management system partner, is beginning the final website HTML    
development in a fluid responsive framework.  The new website will auto-detect device 
types and optimize the site presentation automatically.  Additionally, a kick-off meeting 
for the new catalog management system, Acalog, was held with our partner Digarc.       
Acalog will provide seamless integration with the website providing a dynamic student 
experience.
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WCCCD’s Study Abroad Program Has  
Made An Impact On Our Students!  

 

Join Us To Celebrate  
Global Study Abroad Day! 

 

February 28, 2022 

 
Please wear a Study Abroad shirt or a shirt with any courtries name on it to help us celebrate 

Study Abroad Day on Monday, February 28, 2022.  David C. Butty has some sweatshirts                      
available in his office on a first come, first serve basis. 

 

We are also asking that you submit a picture of yourself to  

chancellorsweekendmem@wcccd.edu for the Weekend Memo. 
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Faculty Files and Faculty Assignment   

Division of  

Human Resources 

The Division of Human Resources is currently reviewing and reconciling all faculty files to ensure        
academic preparation, certifications, training, and experience to meet or exceed the requirements of 
District, accrediting individuals and state agencies. They are also reviewing faculty assignments. 
 

•  File Tracking 

•  Job Description 

•  W-9 Form 

•  Licenses 

•  Seniority Report 

•  Official/Updated Transcripts 

•  Current Personal Information 

•  Certifications/Re-certifications 

•  I-9 Compliances 

•  Faculty Assignment Report 
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New Day, New Way 

Initiative

The New Day, New Way Team is busy 
assisting callers! We are proud of our 
team's dedication and commitment to 

quality customer service.
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The School of  
Continuing Education

Partnership Opportunities 
 

David Butty and Dr. David Beaumont    
met with Bishop Andrew Woods, Founder of 
the Fellowship of Music and Arts Nonprofit 
Organization, and Dr. Ouida W. Harding, from 
the W.E.F.E.E.D.M. Initiative. Discussion     
focused on partnership opportunities and 
continuing education programming focused in 
the area of gospel music.

The enrollment represents the  
weekly CE programs from  

February 7-12, 2022

CAMPUS 
 

Downriver 
Downtown 

Eastern 
Northwest 
Ted Scott  

University Center

ENROLLMENT 
 

80 

TBD 

61 

218 

12 

TBD

Total Enrollment =371

The Continuing Education Task Force  
met to discuss upcoming programs.
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Facilities Management

Facilities Meeting
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SEMCA - Michigan Works Expungement Fair  
Downriver Campus

Tax Preparation Workshop 
 

Wayne Metro is hosting a Tax Preparation Workshop at the Eastern Campus on Thursdays through 
April 14, 2022. Students, staff, and community members are invited to schedule an appointment to have 
their 2021 tax return prepared. Call (313) 388-9799 or (734) 284-6999 to schedule your appointment.

 

Community Partnerships

Sigma Academy 

Northwest Campus
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Division of Student Services

 

Adult Education 
 

Staff participated in a virtual State 
of Adult Education meeting. The 
meeting provided updates on      
various programs.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PepsiCo Scholarship 
 

Staff provides one-on-one coaching 
to WCCCD PepsiCo Foundation 
Uplift Scholars by telephone and 
virtually through Blackboard to help 
them address academic concerns 
and remove barriers to academic 
success. 

Records and  

Admissions 

 

Staff continue to process 
dual enrollment applications 
for second semester high 
school students.

Michigan  

Reconnect  

Program 
 

The Division of Student 
Services continues to  assist 
students who are looking to 
register utilizing the Michigan 
Reconnect Program. 

 

Athletics Department 
 

Coach Proctor provides guidance and instruction to the Wildcats Bowling 
Team in preparation for the upcoming Regional IIX Bowling Tournament.   

Go Wildcats!
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Division of Student Services

Ella Lynch participated in Westfield Prep Early Middle College Orientation.

River Rough High School students experience first-hand the feel of an actual 
 college classroom while taking a college course at the Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus.

 
 
Staff continue to assist potential     
workstudy students with the application 
process as well as review placement 
options for new federal workstudy      
students.

 

Dual Enrollment

 

Federal Workstudy Program



Division of Student Services
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Michigan College and         

University Partnership  
 

The Michigan College and University               
Partnership (MiCUP) administrators met to         
review program logistics for the Spring                
internship at Michigan Technological University.  
Michigan Tech MiCUP personnel will be at 
WCCCD to hold in-person interviews in March.

 

Student Executive Council  
 

The Student Executive Council met to discuss 
projects for the semester in light of the               
continuing COVID-19 restrictions and protocols.

 

 

International Students 
 

Staff continue to verify all international students 
records to ensure proper documentation. 

 

 

TRiO Support Services 
 

 
 

We congratulate Teneka 
Terell on being the 2022    
recipient of a $1,500 “Live 
Your Dream Award” from 
Soroptomist International of 
Greater Macomb County. 

 

Veteran Affairs 
 

Student James Freeman is excited to     
return for the Spring 2022 semester. Mr. 
Freeman was a dedicated active duty 
veteran who recently retired and    
returned to school to complete a degree 
in Cybersecurity.
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Student Success!

Staff member passes 
out welcome gift 
boxes to students at 
the Curtis L. Ivery 
Downtown Campus.
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Members of the District’s MI-ACE Women’s Network participated in a professional development session 

to learn of ways to support and advance women in leadership at the District.  Also congratulations to 
Dr. CharMaine Hines on her reappointment to the Higher Learning Commission (HLC) Peer 
Corps for a four-year term.

We were pleased to have Vera Leonard, Leadership Consultant and Certified Executive Coach, 
 facilitate an engaging virtual session for staff on “The Power of Asking Questions.”  



Division of Educational Affairs
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Computer Information Systems Meeting 
 

Staff met to discuss the status of Computer Information Systems course cluster curriculum.

 

District Instructional  

Council Meeting 
 

The team met to discuss Spring 2022 management 
issues, as well as plans for the Summer 2022 and 
Fall 2022 semesters.

 

Save The Date! 
Spring 2022 Virtual Advisory Breakfast ~  March 25, 2022

 

 

Discipline Lead Meeting 
 

Staff met with the discipline leads to review 
items that will be discussed at the monthly 
meeting. 



Division of Educational Affairs
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EMU Partnership 

Meeting 
 

Crystal Brown and            
Professor Corrine Mann    
met with representatives 
from Eastern Michigan     
University’s Social Work 
Program to discuss possible 
partnership opportunities. 

 

Teaching and Learning Center Committee 
 

Allan Cosma, Dr. Oneka Samet, Dr. Christian 
Nwamba, Crystal Brown, and Stacha Floyd met to 
discuss the upcoming TLC Friday Forums. The      
committee also reviewed faculty suggestions and 
new material offered on the Teaching and Learning 
Center Course shell.  If you are not connected, 
please email Teachinglearningcenter@wcccd.edu.  

 

Save the Date! 
Summer 2022 Faculty Selection – March 11 and 14, 2022 

Learning Resource Center 
 

Staff facilitated a Learning Resource Center Orientation workshop for our students.

April 1, 2022 
Blackboard Tune-up 

11:30 a.m.  

March 4, 2022 
Research Resources: Digital Newspapers 

11:30 a.m. 
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Film Documentary 
Hidden Figures

Faculty and staff from across the District logged 
in to view the film documentary “Hidden Figures.”

 

Intercultural Conversations 

Celebrating Black History Month
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Eastern Campus

 

 

Microbiology Lab 
 

Dr. Curtis Greene’s (BIO 295) students 
collected samples of fungus and viewed 
the distinct characteristics under the       
microscope. 

 

 

Auto Body Work  

Environment and Safety 
 

In preparation for the exam, Instructor Ronald Todd’s (ABT 
103) students reviewed lecture notes about the safety, 
laws, and regulations in the auto body paint and refinishing 
industry.

 

And the Oscar Goes To... 

Product Development Prototyping 
 

The “Lulzbot”, the newest 3D printer, created an Oscar statuette. 
The material is a gold metallic colored PLA filament.  



 

Northwest Campus

O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 24

 

Course Observation Meeting

 

Campus Leadership Meeting

 

Graduation Application Review

 

Staff Meeting

 

Schedule Review Meeting
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Ted Scott Campus

 

Downriver and Ted Scott 

Campuses Virtual  

Administrator Meeting 

 

Beta Beta Beta  

(TriBeta) 

Honor Society  

Application Review

 

Downriver  

Campus

 

Curtis L. Ivery  

Downtown Campus

 

Cross Training Meeting

 

EMT 101 

First Aid Students
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Muna Khoury and Tim Durand participated in 
Belleville Area Chamber Monthly Meeting.

Anthony Arminiak and Muna Khoury represented 
the District at the William D. Ford Career and 
Technical Center Open House.

Building Community  
Relationships

Dr. Yvette McElroy Anderson participated in the 
2023 Post Budget Briefing delivered by    
Lieutenant Governor Garlin Gilchrist II.  He       
highlighted the key points of the Governor’s        
Executive Budget recommendations.  
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Mission 

 

WCCCD’s mission is to empower individuals, 

businesses, and communities to achieve their 

higher education and career advancement goals 

through excellent, accessible, culturally diverse, 

and globally competitive programs and services. 
 

Vision Statement 
 

WCCCD will be known as a premier community 

college and innovator in the areas of high quality 

academic and career education, talent                  

development in support of regional economic 

growth, diversity and inclusion, and technological 

advancement. 

WCCCD’s Values Statements: 

 
• Supporting excellence in teaching  

and learning 
 

• Honoring diversity 
 

• Serving the common good 
 

• Being accountable 
 

• Operating with integrity 
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